
Nova Southeastern University Nova Southeastern University 

NSUWorks NSUWorks 

Connecting: Nova Southeastern University 
Libraries Newsletter 

Alvin Sherman Library, Research, and 
Information Technology Center 

7-2001 

Connecting, July 2001, Volume 3, Issue 2 Connecting, July 2001, Volume 3, Issue 2 

Nova Southeastern University Libraries 

Follow this and additional works at: https://nsuworks.nova.edu/nsudigital_connecting 

 Part of the Library and Information Science Commons 

NSUWorks Citation NSUWorks Citation 
Nova Southeastern University Libraries, "Connecting, July 2001, Volume 3, Issue 2" (2001). Connecting: 
Nova Southeastern University Libraries Newsletter. 9. 
https://nsuworks.nova.edu/nsudigital_connecting/9 

This Book is brought to you for free and open access by the Alvin Sherman Library, Research, and Information 
Technology Center at NSUWorks. It has been accepted for inclusion in Connecting: Nova Southeastern University 
Libraries Newsletter by an authorized administrator of NSUWorks. For more information, please contact 
nsuworks@nova.edu. 

http://nsuworks.nova.edu/
http://nsuworks.nova.edu/
https://nsuworks.nova.edu/
https://nsuworks.nova.edu/nsudigital_connecting
https://nsuworks.nova.edu/nsudigital_connecting
https://nsuworks.nova.edu/library
https://nsuworks.nova.edu/library
https://nsuworks.nova.edu/nsudigital_connecting?utm_source=nsuworks.nova.edu%2Fnsudigital_connecting%2F9&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
http://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/1018?utm_source=nsuworks.nova.edu%2Fnsudigital_connecting%2F9&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://nsuworks.nova.edu/nsudigital_connecting/9?utm_source=nsuworks.nova.edu%2Fnsudigital_connecting%2F9&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:nsuworks@nova.edu








WHAT'S NEW AT . ...... . 
EINSTEIN Library 
Donald Riggs and Harriett MacDougall attended the Solinet Annual Meeting in Atlanta . Harriett spoke on recruiting 
and retaining staff; Don spoke about new models for shared facilities. Don was also a speaker at the Florida Asso­
ciation Community College Library in Tampa. 

Don and Harriett, as well as Elaine Blattner, Mimi Hershenson, Lia Hemphill, Laura Lucio, Nora Quinlan, 
Johanna Tunon, attended the American Library Association Conference in San Francisco. 
Johanna was appointed as a member of the Advisory Board for the Council of Higher Education in Puerto Rico and 

1 in June went to evaluate the Institutional Renewal License for the University of Phoenix, Puerto Rico campuses in 
San Juan and Mayaguez. 
Peggy Richard attended the IUG Conference in Santa Clara. 
Congratulations to Jaime Passaro who accepted the position of Circulation Manager, Evenings and Weekends! We 
welcome Leonard Oyeonoro who started as the new Collection Maintenance Coordinator on June 11. Also a hearty 
welcome is extended to Vanita Chauhan, Administrative Assistant for Reference. 
And the Einstein Library continues to grow and grow! .. ... Congratulations to Mair and William Bonnin who welcomed 
Rhys William to their clan. He was born on May 24 weighing in at 7 pounds, 7 ounces. Anthony Clementi is the 
proud father of a baby son, Matteo, born on June 5. Baby and mother, Helena, are doing fine. The Gilkes family, 
Yvette, Chip, Ashley, and Kaya welcomed Baby Girl Jordyn at six pounds, 13 ounces on July 3. 

HPO Library 
Todd Puccio attended the Ninth Annual Innovative Users Group Meeting in Santa Clara, Ca. in May. 
Mary Lawrence, Hilary O'Sullivan, Todd Puccio, Kaye Robertson, and Alex Wachsler attended the MLA Confer­
ence in Orlando, Florida in May. 

LAW Library 
We regretfully announce that Star Andrews has resigned as Circulation Manager to move to Ohio where her hus­
band has accepted a new job. A warm welcome is extended to Melisande Balleste who began work as the Circula­
tion Manager. 
Roy Balleste attended the 16th Annual Computers in Libraries 2001 in Washington, D.C., the SkillPath Seminar, 
"Managing Multiple Projects, Objectives and Deadlines", and SEAALL in Atlanta. 
Billie Jo Kaufman, Lisa Smith-Butler, and Carol Yecies also attended SEAALL. 

1 Billie Jo served as a judge in the 5th Annual Technology Fair held at NSU in April. She also attended the AALS Com-
1 mittee on Libraries & Technology 2001 in Washington, D.C. and the 2002 AALL Committee meeting in Orlando. 

Maxine Scheffler and Sheryl Womack attended the 10th Annual Serials Conference in Chapel Hill, North Carolina, 
as well as the Florida Library Paraprofessional Workshop in Fort Pierce. 
Rhonda Gold has written an article, "Guide to United Nations Information in the NSU Law Library" which was pub-
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lished in the SFALL Spring 2001 Newsletter. 
Carol Yecies' article, "Get on Board-LegalEngine.com" 
was also published in the SFALL Spring 2001 Newsletter. 
She also attended the 95th Annual Meeting of ASIL, "The 
Visible College of International Law", in Washington, D.C. 

Diane Altimari was awarded a scholarship by the South 
Florida Association of Law Libraries to attend the Ameri­
can Association of Law Libraries Annual Conference in 
Minneapolis in July. She was also honored by Innovative 
Interfaces System to be a mentor for the Acquisitions 
System. Diane attended the Innovative Users Confer­
ence in Santa Clara, along with Mary Paige Smith. 
Betty Maxwell attended the 28th Annual Administrative 
Assistants and Executive Secretaries Conference in Or­
lando. 
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